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September 2024 

In September, the Joshua Police Department began field training our two newest officers. We received 
back our two vehicles from the graphics shop with our new graphics design. It is worth noting the graphics 
package was cheaper than any of our department’s graphics packages for at least the previous three years. 
During this month we also reached the final planning stages of two major departmental projects. These 
programs are Citizens on Patrol and Women’s Self-Defense. A Citizens on Patrol Program draft has been 
submitted to the Joshua Citizen’s Police Academy Alumni Association (JCPAAA) for their input and 
suggestions. The next and final step would be discussion with City leadership about the final product and 
what that could look like. The first Women’s Self-Defense class is scheduled for November. The female 
members of the JCPAAA will be the first students in this initial, trial run. They provided donations to cover 
the cost of some of the materials used in this program so this will be a thank you and a shake-down run 
of our program at the same time. 

Patrol  

Category September 2024 September 2023 2024 year to date 
Dispatched Calls 256 264 2162 
Arrests 9 13 124 
Crash Reports 7 6 29 
Traffic Stops  181 457 4178 
Citations 101 197 2620 
Outside LE Agency Assist 12 14 89 
Reports 45 57 386 
    

 

Investigations  

Category September 2024 September 2023 2024 year to date 
Crimes Against Persons 5 8 31 
Property Crime (Thefts, Damage) 10 11 48 
Other (Drug or Alch/Missing/Deceased) 27 38 262 
Total 42 57 341 

Training and Community Outreach 

• Interim Commander Chris Lee, Sergeant Kristie Session, and I attended the JCPAAA meeting to 
discuss the final plans for the National Night Out event. 09/03/24 

• Interim Commander Chris Lee and I attended the Johnson County Regional Law Enforcement 
Leadership meeting. 09/04/24 

• Officer Justin Cox attended a Tactical Patrol Leadership course in Denton, Texas. 9/5/24 
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• Sgt. Kristie Session attended the Managing Traffic Enforcement Operations as part of her ongoing 
Texas Police Chief’s Association Law Enforcement Command Officer program. 09/18/24 thru 
09/19/24 

• Interim Commander Lee, Sgt. Wright, Detective Sosebee, Detective Drambareanu, Officer Barger, 
Officer Cox, Officer Mansell, Officer Villalobos, and I hosted a group of students at the PD for our 
part of their tour of the City of Joshua. 9/18/24 

• Officer TJ Stevens attended three instructor courses in succession. These were Red Dot, Pistol, and 
Rifle Instructor. 9/20/24 thru 9/28/24 

• Interim Commander Chris Lee and I represented the Joshua Police Department at the 1st Responder 
Appreciation event at Owl Stadium. 9/27/24 

• Detectives Sosebee and Drambareanu attended the North Texas Crimes Against Children Task Force 
meeting and training in Dallas, Texas. 9/27/24 

• I participated in a national webinar entitled “Uplevel Your Active Shooter Response Strategies”. 
9/27/24 


